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  TARHEEL QUILTERS 
    Promoting & Perpetuating the Art of Quilting 

 

 

Happy Birthday to: 

4th – Kathleen Frisbie 

8th – Elia DiMarco 

8th – Elizabeth Evans 

10 – Donna Hunt 

10 – Sharon Martin 

12th - Heather Raymond 

18th – Karen Potts 

18th – Charlotte Brooks 

27th – Sue Thornton 

29th – Cindy Simms 

30th – Nancy Eckert 

 

 

WELCOME to our 
newest members: 

Patricia Johnson 

Marlene Brudvig 

 

 

The January Board 
Meeting will be at 
Village Baptist 
Church, 6:30 pm on 

January 9, 2016. 

President – Beth Medeiros 

 
Happy New Year to everyone, I hope you were able to spend time 
with family and friends over the holidays.  Looking back at 2016, I must 
say we had a very enjoyable year!  The programs were very interesting; 
the hospitality was delectable; and our community service goals were 
met.  Many thanks for all the help we have had over the past year from 
the officers and the committee chairs.  
  
For 2017, there will be more fascinating programs and workshops and 
we are gearing up for QuiltFest 2017!  I challenge every member to 
make this show a success.  Whether you enter quilts, volunteer to work 
at the show, or sell opportunity quilt tickets, you are contributing to the 
success of the show and the Guild, so I hope to see all of you engaged 
in QuiltFest activities.  
  
One final note, I want to hear from you.  If you feel we could be doing 
something better, if you want to share an idea, or if we did something 
you really liked, please let me know.  My job is to ensure the Guild’s 
goals are met while serving you. 
  
New Year’s resolution:  Get at least one UFO entered in the UFO 
challenge! 
  
Beth 
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VA Quilt Coordinator 
By: Ann Jackson 
 

Thanks so much for 5 more quilts for VA project. 

Marlene Brudvig 2 

Ollie Kennedy 1 

Jackie Fipps 1 

Mary Lou Herrick 1 

 

It has been a pleasure to work with the VA quilts the 

past two years.   I have all the quilts and supplies 

ready to turn over to the new VA chair.  Remember, 

you deliver quilts ONLY 1 time the entire year!  And, 

I already have batting cut and labels ready for the 

next few months. I will go with you to deliver the 

quilts in February.  Told you it is the easiest job in 

the entire guild.   

 

Ann Jackson, VA Quilts chair 2016 

 

SECRET QUILTER by Mary Dane 

Quilters another year has started and time to get a 
Secret Quilter. This is fun way to get to know a 
fellow quilter and keep it a secret all year.  Forms 
with templates will be available at the January 
meeting or by contacting me at 
mbdane6@gmail.com  or  910-624-0367. Mary 
Dane 

 

The Annual Quilting and Fiber Art 

Marketplace held at the Dennis Wicker Civic 
Center in Sanford is coming up next month.  We 
plan to sell raffle tickets on both days so I would 
like some volunteers if possible to help out.  I 
plan to go and set up on the 13th but could use 
some assistance after that, especially on the 
14th.  Please let me know if you are interested. 
 
 

Tarheel Quilters Guild 2017 

Meeting Dates: 

15 Jan 16 Jul 
19 Feb 20 Aug 
19 Mar 17 Sep 
23 Apr  15 Oct 
21 May 19 Nov 
25 Jun 17 Dec 

 
Sew Days are at Stoney Point 
Recreation Center at 7411 Rockfish 
Rd in Fayetteville. Sew Days for the 
first quarter are:  
 
21 Jan (9am-5pm) in the small room 
18 Feb (noon-5pm) in the large room 
18 Mar (noon-5pm) in the large room 
 
 
 

Looking for a Sewing Expo 

to attend?  Consider the 3 

Day Sewing Expo in 

Raleigh, NC on July 20-22, 

2016. It will include 

workshops, classes, 

shopping, award winning 

quilts, trunk shows, and 

More!  Sign up at 

sewingexpo.com or call 

800.699.6309 to register 

mailto:mbdane6@gmail.com
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Mini Quilt Silent Auction, Quilt Fest 

April 2016 

Wondering what to do with all those finished projects 

and challenges you completed last year. Well, I have 

a way to take them off your sewing table-donate them 

to the silent auction for this year’s Tarheel Quilter’s 

Guild Quilt Fest.  A 100% of the money earned from 

the silent auction in April will go to the Guild coffers to 

support the baby and Veterans quilts.  If you would 

like to donate an item, please give them to me 

anytime during JANUARY thru MARCH meetings. 

Guidelines 

Size- NO smaller than 12 inches X 12 inches and NO 

larger than 25 inches X 30 inches 

Shape/USE- any accepted- think outside a square or 

rectangle (perhaps a circle, octagon or a diamond). 

Can be table runner, pillow cover, placemats…. 

Color/ Techniques- any and all (black & white, 

brights, browns, prints, solids, appliqué, pieced, 

painted, embroidered, hand or machine quilted … 

Themes - children’s, patriotic, flora, animals, whole 

cloth, abstract, crazy, silhouette, traditional….. 

Please place your name on a back corner and please 

place something on back to hang it (fabric sleeve, 

rings, fabric loop) if it is to go on a wall.  I will be 

taking them up until the day of the Tarheel Quilters 

Guild meeting in March.   Any questions- e-mail me 

at evanz68@earthlink.net and Thank you for your 

participation! 

Elizabeth Evans 

 

January Meeting: 
 
Orphan Block of 12 ½”, any pattern, any color. 

Fat Quarter:  Anything Yellow 

Baby Quilts: Thanks to Amy Allison, Connie 

Guyton and my husband, Bill, for helping me 

deliver the baby quilts and Christmas stockings to 

the NICU in December. We delivered 6 boy quilts 

plus 2 twin boys’ quilts, a boy/girl twin set, a set of 

girl’s twin set and 6 girl quilts for a total of 20 

quilts. Thanks to all who made the lovely 94 

stockings that we delivered that morning also. The 

nurses and staff were delighted. 

 

Cheers also to members who donated quilts in 

December: Mildred Lewis-3, Marlene Brundnig-2, 

and Louise Cox, Barbara Jackson, Sue Thornton 

and Lynn Cline, each one for a total of 2 girl and 7 

boy quilts. 

 

Sometime before the January meeting, I'll need 

help cutting a new roll of batting at Stoney Point 

Recreation Center. I'll call those who volunteered 

at the meeting to determine a date. Happy New 

Year! 

 

Need help to cut batting on Tuesday, Jan 13th 

at 9:15 am. Baby quilt should be 45x45. The 

finished quilt should be at least 36” minimum 

size.  

 

mailto:evanz68@earthlink.net
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Board Meeting Minutes, December 7, 2016 

Nancy Moore, President called the meeting to order at 6:25PM 

Beth Medeiros took meeting minutes in the absence of the Secretary. 

Attendees:  Nancy Moore, Sana Moulder, Donna Hunt, Irene Grimes, Elizabeth Evans, Laura Klaczyk, Nancy 

Eckert, Donna Saunders, and Beth Medeiros 

November’s meeting minutes will be placed on file. 

Treasurer:  November expenses were $424.59; Income was $43.  Checking account balance is 23,510.61.  The CD is 6,520.37. 

The 2017 budget was presented to the Board and accepted, it will be presented at the January general membership meeting for approval. 

Loving Stitches provided a $25 gift card to the Guild as a donation.  It will be given as a door prize at the December meeting.  Beth Medeiros 

sent Loving Stitches a Thank You card for the Guild. 

Nancy Moore (President): Renewed the agreement with the Village Baptist church (rent was paid) and set the 2017 guild meeting dates:   

Jan 15, Feb 19, Mar 19, Apr 23, May 21, Jun 25, Jul 16, Aug 20, Sep 17, Oct 15, Nov 19, and Dec 17.  Nancy also secured the church to use for 

Board meetings on the Monday evenings prior to guild meetings. 

1VP Sana Moulder:  Sana will update the Bylaws to include the verbiage regarding the Kay Bryant Memorial Scholarship that was voted in at 

the November Guild meeting’s General Membership.  The updated Bylaws will be printed and available for members at the December 

meeting. 

The next workshop should be the “Feathered Star” taught by Cindi Williams, still working the date. 

The Kay Bryant scholarship was to be selected and awarded at the December meeting with input from the General Membership.  However, 

due to weather cancellations the Guild has not had the opportunity to make nominations.  The Board agreed to accomplish this at the 

December meeting and announce the scholarship winner in January.  Additionally, the two individuals (Mary Dane and Debbie Grice) who 

were going to use their scholarships at the workshop that was cancelled will have their scholarships carried over into 2017. 

2VP Donna Hunt:  The December meeting’s program will be the holiday celebration:  sharing the Christmas Cracker, Secret Sister reveal, UFO 

challenge, Scholarship awards, etc. 

Laura Klaczyk arranged for food with BJ’s and Harris Teeter to be provided to the General Membership. 

Nancy Moore will purchase poinsettias for the tables and to be awarded as door prizes.  She will also bring gift bags for the two outgoing 

officers for people to provide fat quarters to show their thanks to the officers. 

Parliamentarian (Beth Medeiros):  The new officers will be sworn in at the December meeting. 

Membership:  Sonia Blue will not be present at the December meeting, since this is the largest sign up month for members, Elizabeth Evans 

will sit in for Sonia. 

QuiltFest17 (Irene Grimes): 
-Information about the silent auction needs to be provided to the General Membership. 
-Reminders to bring fabric for the fabric baskets 
-There is discussion of a quilt challenge (not for judging), Donna Hunt was given some fabric that we could use for those who want to 
participate 
-We should have an award for the best themed quilt for the “Symphony of Quilts” 
-Debby Grice will be setting up mini demos 
-The dining facility will be available at the venue for our use, we can also have the vendors use it just need to provide our POC a head count 
-Need to inventory items in the shed that can be used for the show 
-Feb 28th is the submission dates for the quilts. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:25PM.   
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UPCOMING EVENTS: 

SYMPHONY OF QUILTS 

April 7-8, 2016 

Methodist University, Fayetteville, NC 

 

  

REMINDER:   Please keep selling the 

raffle tickets for this beautiful quilt and 

bring your money and sold tickets to the 

meeting. If you need more tickets, contact 

Mary. 

BOUTIQUE:  We still have 15 slots available 

for the Boutique so if you like one, contact 

Ann for the form.  Rules: You can never 

have more than 15 items at one time. 

We need a Coordinator & Volunteers for 

the Boutique. If interested, please call 

Sonna 

FAT QUARTER donations are needed for 

the boutique. 

QUILTS NEEDED for the Quiltfest! The deadline for submission is Feb 28, 2016 and must 

include a picture of the quilt plus the $5.00 entry fee.  Each quilt must have a quilt hanging 

sleeve on the back.  For instructions on making one, go to the website: 

http://www.mnquilt.org/documents/HangingSleeve.pdf    

Contact: Irene Grimes for more information 

Jan 13 -14:  Quilting & Fiber Art Marketplace, 

Sanford, NC  

Jan 26 -28: Quilting & Needle Art Extravaganza, 

Statesville, NC  

Feb 2 3-26: Mid -Atlantic Quilt Show, Hampton, VA  

Feb 22 -26: Quiltcon, Savannah, GA  

Mar 10 -11: Charlotte Quilterõs Guild, Charlotte 

NC  

http://www.mnquilt.org/documents/HangingSleeve.pdf


Tarheel Quilters Guild  January 2017   

PROMOTING & PERPETUATING THE ART OF QUILTING 
 

 

Congratulations to our 2017 Officers: 

 

  
President Beth Medeiros 910-480-2279 bethmedeiros63@yahoo.com  

1st Vice President Nancy Moore 910-822-4085 rmoore3589@aol.com  

2nd Vice President Donna Hunt 910-875-2286 dhunt@mountaire.com  

Secretary Ann Jackson 910-865-3257 ajackson155@nc.rr.com  

Treasurer Laura Klaczyk 910-364-6885 laurakquilts@yahoo.com  

Baby Quilts Mary Lou Dibling 910-574-5477 wdibling@nc.rr.com  

Block of the Month Nancy Eckert 910-779-2873 nrpke01@yahoo.com 

Challenges Sharon Martin 910-644-7365 slmartin0110@gmail.com  

Facebook 
Administrator 

Sana Moulder 
Irene Grimes 

910-717-4300 
910-987-5923 

sanamoulder@gmail.com 
irene-grimes@hotmail.com 

Hospitality Linda Stuart 910-822-5604 linnniestuart65@yahoo.com  

Membership Sonia Blue 910-424-5340 sblue62@yahoo.com  

Newsletter Donna Saunders 910-988-6752 ramosa83@aol.com 

Quilt Fest  Irene Grimes 910-987-5923 irene-grimes@hotmail.com  

Scholarship 
   

Secret Quilter Mary Dane 910-488-8931 mbdane@nc.rr.com  

Sew Day Coordinator Sandy Russell 910-424-5497 sandrajrussell@live.com  

Sunshine Barbara Jackson 910-864-3545 
 

Telephone Charlotte Brooks 910-864-5650 
 

VA Quilts 
   

Website 
Administrator 

Bonnie McPhail 910-564-2539 bonbon28385@yahoo.com  

 

CHALLENGES by Donna Hunt 

I would like to thank all those that participated in the challenges last year as well as those who show their quilts 

at the meetings.  I would like to challenge those that have not been participating to do so.  We have a lot of 

talented members that have not been participating.  Show and tell is a way to inspire others or if you are stuck 

and have a question ask for input.  We do not criticize the work please consider showing a piece if you have 

not been participating.  We will be doing a challenge based on the quiltfest theme: “Symphony of Quilts”.  We 

are going to continue the UFO challenge.  There will be no limit on the number you may enter.  The more the 

merrier enabling us to share more with the winner and a charity of their choice.  As always I am open for 

suggestions for the meetings as I want to make them fun as well as educational.  The fat quarter for the month 

of January is a material that reads yellow therefore it can be a print, batik,etc..   Thanks, Donna 

 

mailto:bethmedeiros63@yahoo.com
mailto:rmoore3589@aol.com
mailto:dhunt@mountaire.com
mailto:ajackson155@nc.rr.com
mailto:bethmedeiros63@yahoo.com
mailto:wdibling@nc.rr.com
mailto:slmartin0110@gmail.com
mailto:sanamoulder@gmail.com
mailto:irene-grimes@hotmail.com
mailto:linnniestuart65@yahoo.com
mailto:sblue62@yahoo.com
mailto:irene-grimes@hotmail.com
mailto:mbdane@nc.rr.com
mailto:sandrajrussell@live.com
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